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Receiving Blood and Blood Components at Increased Risk of Transmitting HCV 
Infection (“Lookback”); Proposed Rule 

To Whom It May Concern: 

We wish to comment on the proposed regulations as follows: 

1. The proposed regulations as written relative to the extent of time to be “looked back” are 
clearlv unfair to institutions which have the best records for the longest period of time 
since they stipulate an “indefinite” lookback period for computerized electronic records 
and until January 1, 1988 for other “readily retrievable records”. What is your definition 
of “readily”? 

It would seem intuitively unfair and counterproductive to demand indefinite lookback for 
hospitals who keep the most complete records. The message this gives is - “do not keep 
indefinite records because FDA may punish you with an extra lookback burden because 
you were too careful and thorough in your record keeping”. We believe that a finite date 
should be set irrespective of the method of record keeping of the center or hospital. 

2. This same stipulation regarding “indefinite” lookback is internallv inconsistent if a 
hospital or center has computerized records for one type of product (e.g., for RBC) but 
only paper records for another (e.g., platelets) because they phased in the computerization 
of records (as we did)! 
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Chair, Division of Transfusion Medicine 
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